Cabinet du
Premier ministre

Office of the
Prime Minister

Ottawa, Canada K1A 0A2

Ref.: LM005440867
July 17, 2025

Dr. Robert Bromley

Alternatives North

P.O. Box 444

Yellowknife, Northwest Tetritories X1A 2N3

Dear Dr. Bromley:

On behalf of the Right Honourable Mark Carney, Prime Minister of Canada, I acknowledge
teceipt of your letter dated June 19, 2025, regarding the proposed Taltson River Hydro
Expansion Project. I regret the delay in replying.

Thank you for taking the time to write to Prime Minister Carney. Please be assured that the
rematrks you offer in your communication have been carefully read.

At the federal level, I am sharing a copy of your correspondence with the Minister of

Notthern and Arctic Affaits and Minister responsible for the Canadian Northern Economic
Development Agency, the Honourable Rebecca Chartrand, and the Minister of Energy and
Natural Resoutces, the Honourable Tim Hodgson, for their information and consideration.

Once again, thank you for writing on behalf of Alternatives North.

Yours sincerely,

(. Otdfor?

K. Bentsen
Executive Correspondence Officer
Executive Correspondence Services

c.c..  The Honourable Rebecca Chartrand, P.C., M.P.
Minister of Northern and Arctic Affairs and Minister responsible for the Canadian
Northern Economic Development Agency

The Honourable Tim Hodgson, P.C., M.P.
Minister of Energy and Natural Resoutces
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